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NEW MAYOR & DEPUTY MAYOR APPOINTED FOR 
ORROROO CARRIETON

Last week’s Council meeting was an important one 
for the District Council of Orroroo Carrieton, following 
the receipt of the resignation of Cr Kathie Bowman as 
Mayor. Cr Kathie Bowman had served in the capacity of 
the Principal Member of Council for many years. 

As is required under the Local Government Act, an 
election occurred from within the elected member body 
at a Special Council Meeting held on Wednesday 26th 
July 2023. Cr Grant Chapman has been elected as 
the Mayor and Cr Ralph Goehring was elected as the 
Deputy Mayor filling the vacancy subsequently created 

by Cr Chapman (previous Deputy Mayor). 
Mayor Grant Chapman & Deputy Mayor Ralph Goehring

Mayor Chapman was elected in 2010 as an Area 
Councillor and has served as the Deputy Mayor 
since 2014. Born and bred in the Orroroo Carrieton 
district, Mayor Chapman is passionate about the 
Council area and its people and is committed to long 
term sustainability of the Council. He was nominated 
and elected to the role of Mayor unopposed. Mayor 
Chapman has many ties to the community and is a local 
landowner with a primary production business in the 
Council area.

Cr Goehring was elected in 2014 and has served on 
Council since this time, Cr Goehring was also born in 
Orroroo, and is committed to the town prospering and 
growing. 

We sincerely thank Cr Bowman for her previous terms 
as Mayor, having served as Mayor over a period of 16 
years. Commencing with the District Council of Orroroo 
in 1995, Cr Bowman has been involved with many 
projects including $2 million Drought Communities 
Funding from the Federal Government, the Heavy 
Vehicle Bypass and the connection of Orroroo to the 
Murray River pipeline and SA Water supply. These are 

just a few of the many milestones achieved over this 
period of time. 

  Mayor Grant Chapman & Former Mayor Kathie Bowman

Cr Bowman was recognised for her commitment to Local 
Government winning the Joy Baluch Award in 2019. The 
Award recognises the substantial contribution of women 
currently serving with South Australian Councils. Cr 
Bowman was the first ‘regional’ councillor to receive the 
award since its inception. Cr Bowman will continue as a 
Councillor for the District Council of Orroroo Carrieton. 

Congratulations to Mayor Chapman and Deputy 
Mayor Goehring to their appointments.
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Next Council Meeting will be held
 Wednesday 23rd August 2023 

at 9am in the 
Orroroo Council Chambers. 

Council Depot 
All residents are reminded that 
there is to be no access to the 

Council Depot in Orroroo.

 All visitors must report to the 
Council Office and be escorted in 

the Depot by Staff. 

Pursuant to section 249 of the Local Government Act 
1999, notice is hereby given that at its meeting on 
28th June 2023, the Council endorsed the proposed 
By-laws listed herein for public consultation. Details 
regarding the nature and effect of the proposed By-
laws are as follows: 

1.	 By-law No. 1 – Permits and Penalties 2023:
	 A By-law to create a permit system for 		
	 Council By-laws, to fix maximum and 		
	 continuing penalties for offences, and for the 	
	 construction of Council By-laws. 

2.	 By-law No. 2 – Moveable Signs 2023:
	 A By-law to set standards for moveable signs 	
	 on roads and to provide conditions for the 	
	 placement of such signs for the purpose of 	
	 protecting visual amenity and public safety.

3.	 By-law No. 3 – Local Government Land 2023:
	 A By-law to manage and regulate the access 	
	 to and use of Local Government land (other 	
	 than roads) and certain public places.

4.	 By-law No. 4 – Roads By-law 2023:
	 A By-law to manage, control and regulate 	
	 certain activities on roads in the Council’s 	
	 area.

5.	 By-law No. 5 – Dogs 2023:
	 A By-law to limit the number of dogs kept on 	
	 premises and is for the management and 	
	 control of dogs in the Council’s area. 

6.	 By-law No. 6 – Cats 2023:
	 A By-law to limit the number of cats kept on 	
	 premises and is for the management and 	
	 control of cats in the Council’s area.

7.	 By-law No. 7 – Waste Management 2023:
	 A By-law to regulate the removal of domestic 	
	 waste and recyclables from premises in the 	
	 Council’s area.

Copies of the proposed By-laws are available for 
public inspection during ordinary office hours at the 
Council’s main office located at 17 Second Street, 
Orroroo SA 5431 and on the Council’s website: 
www.orroroo.sa.gov.au 

Members of the public are invited to provide written 
comment to the Council in respect of the proposed 
By-laws. All written comments must be provided to 
the Council before close of business on Friday 18th 
August 2023. 

 	

Last Wednesday the Council 
was kind enough to accept my 
resignation as Mayor. In the end, 
it was a lot more emotional than I 
hoped it would be but those final 
words when I closed the meeting 
signalled the end of an incredible 
part of my life so I guess I could 
be allowed a little latitude.

Its been an absolute privilege and honour to be Mayor 
of Orroroo Carrieton and considering that not very many 
people get such an opportunity makes it all the more 
special. I am indebted to the people who sit in the chamber 
with me who entrusted me with the job of leading them 
on I think seven occasions and I thank them sincerely for 
the support they gave me over the years.

We are so lucky to have such a wonderful staff here at 
the Council, not just those who work here now but those 
who have gone before. We’ve been so well served by so 
many and quite a few for a long, long time. Throughout 
the years they have always shown me the utmost respect 
and I thank them for that.

The relationship that exists between the Mayor and 
the CEO is possibly one of the most important in the 
organisations and I can honestly say I’ve enjoyed great 
relationships with them all, five CEO’s and two acting. 
Each one was different and brought varying expertise to 
the job, but I appreciated them all and in the main we 
achieved a lot of good works over their individual tenures.

There have been many highlights over the years, too 
numerous to mention in any detail but I will say that two 
projects that stand out for me are our section of the 
Orroroo Laura bitumen & the Black Rock Wool Shed, one 
which has proven to be a huge benefit to everyone in the 
region & the other a superbly beautiful addition to our 
main street.

I wish Grant and Ralph all the very best for the remainder 
of this term & to all of you my gratitude for sixteen so 
special years.
				    Cr Kathie Bowman
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From the Council Desk
August has arrived with some 
pretty warm weather, fortunately 
the start to the season has 
been good for early growth in 
most primary production circles; 
however the time has come for 
a bit more precipitation as the 
month of July has been a bit 
light on. Fingers are crossed for 
everyone who needs the rain.

The month of July was an important one for our 
Council with a ‘changing of the guard’, in relation 
to the Mayor role, as you are all no doubt aware Cr 
Bowman has resigned from the position of Mayor and 
Cr Grant Chapman has taken on the role as Mayor. 
I would personally like to thank and acknowledge Cr 
Bowman for her many years of service to the role and 
the community. Cr Kathie Bowman has given me a 
great deal of support since my arrival at Orroroo. This 
is largely unseen to others however it has delivered a 
profound impact on my work life, and allowed me the 
space to settle into the role of CEO.

We have commenced work in earnest in many of the 
capital works commitments contained within the 
Annual Business Plan, you will note lots of marking 
out of road works as we begin the earthworks. The 
township sealed road upgrade works are being done 
with our well experienced internal workforce. The road 
base preparation works and drainage will be done 
over the next few months with the sealing to occur in 
October.

The roads being upgraded to a sealed road surface 
are: 450m of Minburra Road, Seventh Street (between 
Government and RM Williams) and part of Fifteenth 
Street in Orroroo. 

We have a large 
program of sealed road 
‘resealing works’ that is 
programmed to be completed in October. There is quite 
a lot of patching that needs to occur ahead of the bulk 
resealing works. This patching works basically involves 
cutting and digging out the significant failed patches, 
repairing the base and then putting a temporary seal 
over the top (to protect the patch). This will then be 
‘resealed’ as part of the full width road being resealed 
in October. 

The roads being patched and resealed as part of our 
renewal program will include approximately 3km of 
Price Maurice Rd (from Pekina Township back towards 
Orroroo), Second St and part of Fourth St in Carrieton, 
Thirteenth St Orroroo (from Seventh St to Ninth St) and 
Fourth St Orroroo from the hospital back down the hill 
to the hotel intersection. 

There will be some changed traffic conditions and 
occasional delays and disruption, please be mindful 
that our staff and contractors are working in or nearby 
and obey any traffic restrictions in place. Everyone 
deserves to go home safely. If there are any concerns 
please come into the Council Office and provide 
feedback. 

 
Dog and cat renewal notices have been delivered to our pet 

owners by their preferred method of contact - email, post or 
SMS. 

We encourage owners to renew online at www.
dogsandcatsonline.com.au or if you are needing some 

assistance, please come into the Council Office or phone our 
office on 8658 1260.

Please note when logging onto Dogs & Cats Online (DACO) 
there is now an additional security feature of multifactor 

authentication that is required at each log in.

MID NORTH LOCAL HEALTH CLUSTER 
ANNOUNCING APPLICATIONS FOR THE MNLHC 
2023 HEALTH PROMOTION SMALL GRANTS ARE 

NOW OPEN
Do you have an idea for a health promotion activity in 
your community that needs a financial boost to make a 
reality.
If you live in the foot print of the MNLHC you are eligible 
to apply to the MNLHC for a health promotion grant.
The MNLHC has a total pool of $10,000 to share 
amongst communities.
Applications close on August 31st

The application form and information pack can be found 
here:
h t t p s : / / w w w . d r o p b o x . c o m / . . . /
AAB6ajYSpUcEGWQsJRVoxKzsa...
If you have any questions - please send them to 
mnlhc@outlook.com 

We are looking forward 
to hearing about and 
supporting your ideas!
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CARRIETON NEWS
Rainfall  Recorded Almerta 5.5mm (145.5mm years 
total) Carrieton 8mm (130.6mm) Eurelia 12mm 
(146.4mm), Johnburgh  9.5mm (143mm) Glenroy 
3mm (137.6mm), Moockra 8mm (122.5mm) & 
Sandal Park 5mm (115.25mm)

Congratulations to Tricia and Leo Case who recently 
celebrated their golden wedding anniversary.

Welcome to Len 
and Bev Turner 
(pictured right) the 
new caretakers at 
the Caravan Park. 
Both have travelled 
extensively and are 
glad to share their 
travelling knowledge 
and be settled in 
Carrieton for a time. 
The Caravan Park 
committee is grateful 
to Martin who capably 
acted as caretaker until 
Len and Bev arrived. 
WELL DONE & Thankyou Martin. 

July also meant that Deb Hombsch took her long 
awaited retirement. A thankyou afternoon attended 
by many who appreciated the extra mile Deb took 
in her managerial role; trips to Pirie to buy extras, 
searching the catalogues to cater for special 
requests by customers and working extra unpaid 
time on occasions eg Rodeo, Trash and Treasure. The 
attendance of out-of-town postal run people at the 
farewell was an indication of the great service Deb 
gave. Well wishers also included George Healey, ex 
Carrieton teacher who travelled from Bridgewater for 
the occasion.

Welcome Chris Sims: may you enjoy your work in 
the Carrieton Community Store. Chris’s  past history of 
growing in Orroroo helping her parents in the 4 Square 
Store and owning her own business in QLD will no 
doubt be helpful.

Paul Simpson (CEO of Council) spent a morning at 
Carrieton talking to locals while having a coffee at 
the Store. It was a helpful discussion re childcare 
and strategic planning. Paul’s commitment to do this 
regularly is appreciated and will benefit both Council 
and the Carrieton community.

Y a n y a r r i e 
Rifle Range 
was once again 
the scene of 
action with red 
flags flying and 
rifle shots to be 
heard. Maitand 
rifle club on a 
two-day visit to 
Carrieton and 
Orroroo competed on the Yanyarrie Rifle range over 
a 800 and 1200m distance. Yanyarrie  Rifle Range 
is  seldom used now but offers a longer range than 
most other sites. ‘‘South Australian Rifle Association 
was inaugurated in 1900 requiring all Rifle Clubs to 
be registered Yanyarrie was first to register and was 
deemed no 1 Club.’’  From Carrieton in Gum Creek  
Country         
                                                                                                                         
W e l c o m e 
home to the 
group of 6 
E u r o p e a n 
travellers. With 
an extensive 
tour with some 
cruises and 
a final stay in 
Singapore we 
are looking 
forward to a 
slide night at 
the pub from 
our three 
locals. 

Best Wishes to Kathie Bowman and family as 
she leaves her role as Chairman of Council and 
moves to Verdun. Kathie has given extraordinary 
service to Local Government over many years and 
Carrieton appreciated Kathie’s attendance at our 
Progress meetings. Thankyou Kathie, may you 
and Rob enjoy higher rainfall country and think 
of us when the north wind blows and dust rises.  

Catholic Mass continues for August at 6.00pm 
Saturday evening at St Raphaels Carrieton.

L-R: Maria Haywood, Taryn Ackland, Betty Williams, 
Noelene Petrie, Barbara Nutt & Denise Redden 
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Orroroo Refuse Depot
The Orroroo Waste Depot opening hours are as 
follows:
Wednesday 3pm - 5pm
Friday 1pm - 3pm
Sunday 10am - 2pm
Please note that on days of extreme temperatures  
(eg. 40°C plus) opening times will be: 
Wednesday and Friday 9am to 11am 
Sunday 8am to 12 noon 
The Depot will be shut on Fire Ban Days and 
when too windy and/or wet 
Contact: 8658 1260

ORROROO REGIONAL TOURISM GROUP 
The winter market held on Sunday 30th July was a great success, 
with the weather on our side making it a great day to come, have a 
browse, sit and enjoy conversation in the sunshine. The Tourism Group 
ran a very successful food stall raising $704.50 to put back into the 
community at a later date and with only 3 volunteers available to help, 
juggling running of the market, manning the stall, PR with stallholders 
making sure their needs were met, operating the opshop (a volunteers 
husband put their hand up to do this), we were stretched but it’s always 
pleasing when we see people enjoying themselves, it’s all worth it. 
We are very grateful to the local businesses who open delivering 
fabulous food, coffee and selling their wares, thank you. There will be a 
post market meeting soon, date hasn’t been set as yet.

Orroroo’s Second Chance Preloved will be expanding sometime in 
the future when the planned shop is renovated, this will give us the 
opportunity to offer a much-improved space for people to come, visit 
and also makes it easier for our volunteers to operate not having to 
move racks in and out of the shop. 
Community noticeboard is at the powder coaters and not far away from 
being erected in the main street, thankyou to our local business Key3D.  

JOHNBURGH SCHOOL REUNION 
A reunion is planned for Saturday 7th October 2023 for 
students, teachers and their families who attended 

Johnburgh School.
The reunion will be held at Johnburgh school.  We are 
reaching out to try and make contact with those who 
had a connection with, have memorabilia or stories 

to tell about the Johnburgh school. 

Further details of the day will be posted when we have 
approximate numbers attending, please contact Joy 

0427 533 628 if you plan to attended. 
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￼     ORROROO EQUINE CLUB  ￼
August 2023                 Volume 6  Issue  5                                                              

Orroroo Equine Club Committee for 2023
President: David Salisbury Treasurer:  Alison Sellwood Secretary: Emily Byerlee

 Public Officer/Publicity Officer: Emily Byerlee Committee Members: Neil Byerlee, 
Natalie & Teeharna Tapscott, Sheree, Abby & Mikaela Sunners, Liz Menzel

 & Haidee Williams
  

All Welcomed, all ages and Equine types.  

Don’t forget our Competition Day on Sunday 13th August, lots of fun for 
everyone!

Flag N Barrel, Barrel Races, Pole Bending, Can Race & so many more!
Led, 13 yrs & Under, 14-18 yrs & Open Events.

RAFFLE of Teddy Bear (has his own Papers) 50 cents per Ticket.
Tickets available & Bear is on view at the Gumtree Café in Orroroo.

Orroroo Equine Club Proposed Dates – 2023 
Sunday 13th August Competition Day 10am Start 

Sunday 10th September Competition Day 10am Start 
Sunday 5th November Competition Day 10am Start 2023 

Annual General Meeting & Presentations TBA 

There is no set Dress Code apart from suitable/Safe Riding Attire & Saddlery.  
  Helmets & Riding Boots are a Must!  

 

The Orroroo Equine Club is a helpful & friendly Starting out Club.  All Welcomed! 

Due to the Corona Virus (Covid 19) limitations and Social distancing please remember  to keep your 
distance and stay safe for all our sakes at all times!  
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For 2 weeks in June over 2000 lawn bowlers from all over Australia and New Zealand travelled to the Gold Coast 
to compete in the Australian Open. Isaac Jesser, who plays for Grange Bowling Club selected to compete with 

approximately 60 other South Australians. He competed in the singles, pairs and fours, representing South  

Australia and Grange, playing at Broadbeach, Coolangatta, Musgrave Hill, McKenzie Park and Southport bowls 
clubs. In the singles he won two out of three sectional games and teaming up with mate Ben Bowman in the pairs 

also won two out of the sectional games. 

When it came to the fours Isaac, Charlie Hicks, Tim Hicks and Ben Bowman teamed up and won their three  

sectional games, four knock out games and made it to the quarter finals. Along the way they beat many top  

players and an emerging Jackaroos team. They were on form to win their quarter final by 11 shots overall. Wow, 
through to the semi finals! This was played at Broadbeach  with some South Australian spectators cheering them 
on. Getting off to a strong start, leading by six shots, the green surface changed as the afternoon turned to dusk 
and the temperature dropped. The other team began to like the change to the green and charged ahead. Isaac’s, 

team went down by seven shots in the end. 

A mighty fine effort to come fourth in Australia! 

Isaac had the time of his life, soaking up the atmosphere, playing against top bowlers from all over Australia and 
New Zealand and even one competitor from America. Enjoying playing on different bowling greens and meeting 

so many people who love their sport of Lawn Bowls. 

An experience to remember forever! 

 

 
 

Isaac Jesser and Ben Bowman 
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ORROROO GOLF CLUB CENTENARY MEN’S OPEN 
CHAMPIONSHIP & CELEBRATIONS WEEKEND

The Men’s Open Championship was well attended with 
49 players teeing off. 

The results are as follows:
•	 Open Champion and A Grade Stroke Winner - Zach 

Fielding (Gross score of 64)
•	 A Grade Stroke Runner-up - Anthony White (Gross 

score of 68)

•	 A Grade Handicap Winner - Jackson Nutt (Net Score 
of 67)

•	 A Grade Handicap Runner-up - Dean Graefe (Net 
Score of 68) (Countback against Wilbur White)

•	 B Grade Stroke Winner - Paul Smith (Gross score of 
78)

•	 B Grade Stroke Runner-up - Ashley Sutton (Gross 
score of 82)

•	 B Grade Handicap Winner - Malcolm Squire (Net 
score of 68)

•	 B Grade Handicap Runner-up - Simon Pollard (Net 
score of 69)

•	 C Grade Stableford Winner - Rob Bollinger
•	 C Grade Runner-up - Scott Teague
•	 C Grade Third Place - Dan Hamisch
Veteran (Over 55) Winner - Malcolm Ackland

Nearest the Pin:
•	 Hole No. 3 - Gary Lloyd
•	 Hole No. 14 - Jackson Nutt
•	 Hole No. 17 - Simon Pollard

Longest Drives:
•	 A Grade - Lachie Bowman
•	 B Grade - Peter 0’Dea
•	 C Grade - Ajay White

The Centenary Celebrations meal was attended by 
current members, past members, invited guests and 
sponsors.

Thank you to everyone who helped out to make the 
evening a success.

What a great weekend! A wonderful celebration of 
golf, longevity of a small town club and the superior 
work of volunteers! Thank you, thank you, thank you 
to EVERYONE that helped in any way to make the 100 
year celebration the success it was. The beautiful food 
that was willingly supplied, the work put in by so many 
and the cleaning up afterwards was as usual above and 
beyond. 

The players very much appreciated the hot goodies 

supplied to them during and after their cold, windy 
round on Saturday.

The meal served Saturday night was tops and we have 
received so many compliments re the presentation, the 
quality of the meal, and the huge serves.

Our members and their families as usual stepped up to 
the plate in many, many ways, either in the kitchen, on 
the course or around the club. Special thank you to our 
supporters, Joy Ford, Sue Ackland and Karon Williams 
for your invaluable help; Dianne Scott for your fantastic 
cake and Amanda Dyer for supplying the beautiful 
desserts.

On Sunday some of us dawdled around the course 
playing 9 holes which was fun and came in to a yummy 
bbq lunch as we all started slowing down! Thank you to 
all for cleaning up and preparing tables and chairs to be 
returned to their homes.

All in all a great weekend, thank you! 

L-R: Graham Ackland, Kym Fromm 
& Jenny Liebich

L-R: Grant Reddaway (President)
 Kym Fromm recveiving 

patronage

L-R: Karon Williams, Sue Ackland, 
Joy Ford & Kate Williams

Celebratory cake made by Di Scott 
(Maggies Rendezvous)
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ORROROO GOLF CLUB CENTENARY MEN’S OPEN 
CHAMPIONSHIP & CELEBRATIONS WEEKEND

Sunday 30th July saw three teams participating the Northern District Golf SA Pennants Day at Yacka.
Holes in One – Congratulations Matt Dignan at Tarcowie Farmers Day (pictured below left) & Simon Jones for his 
on number 15 at Orroroo (pictured below right). 

The Orroroo A Team won the day – Congratulations to Dean Graefe, Paul Gameau, Anthony White & Stuart Shute 
(pictured bottom left).

TARCOWIETARCOWIE  150150ThTh

CElEbRATIOnsCElEbRATIOns 

Celebrations Tee off Saturday Morning

Celebrations Tee off Saturday Morning

with awith a  Golf Ambrose

Golf Ambrose

SAVE THE DATE
OCTOBER 28th & 29th 2023

Frock up for a Saturday Night Dance with 

Frock up for a Saturday Night Dance with 

MJ & Artisan Jazz Project 

MJ & Artisan Jazz Project 
Saturday Morning Coffee/Scones & Learn 

Saturday Morning Coffee/Scones & Learn 

the dancing from 150 years ago

the dancing from 150 years ago

Sunday 11:30 AM Official Opening with 

Sunday 11:30 AM Official Opening with 

Hon Geoff Brock MP / Kelly Westell CEO

Hon Geoff Brock MP / Kelly Westell CEO

Northern Areas Council

Northern Areas Council

Bar B Q Lunch & Catch up with old friends 

Bar B Q Lunch & Catch up with old friends 

Enjoy History Memorabilia & Blade Shearing

Enjoy History Memorabilia & Blade Shearing

Live Music
Live Music

Tickets & info on our 
Facebook Page

or email: onefifty@tarcowie.com.au
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Well, our 100th celebrations have come and the next 
100 years have started! A fantastic weekend! Everyone 
deserves a pat or two on the back for the work and 
efforts put in by so many to make it such a success. 
Congratulations Everyone!
The course is looking amazing though it is soon going to 
need a drink. Take a walk or a drive around the course if 
you don’t play, it's worth a look.

Results:

31st May 2023
Five players out today competing in a PAR competition.
Winner: Kate Williams 2up; NTP no 6; Birdie No 8.
Medal winner for May was Kate.
Four of us ventured to Tarcowie to play in their Open 
Day. For a small club they put on a great day and are 
great hosts. Jenny Liebich and Kate were Championship 
Winners and Denise Williams and Maria Heywood were 
beaten on a four-way countback for Championship 
Runners Up.

7th June 2023
Today four players competed in a stroke competition, in 
heavy conditions.
Winner: Denise Williams
NTP: Nardine Odea

14th June 2023
Three ladies played 9 holes before preparing for our 
Open day, tomorrow.

Open Day 15th June 2023
Thirty-two players from eleven clubs attended and 
played a Pinehurst competition in ideal conditions.
Winners: Championship; Liz Kelly and Judy Honan, 
(Jamestown).
Runners Up: Libby Williams and Kathy Fogden, (Copper 
Club).
Handicap Winners: Lindy Smith and Lorraine Saunders 
(Crystal Brook)
Runners Up: Marilyn Woolford and Venessa Seidel; (Port 
Germein).
Long Drives, Div 1: Lindy Smith Crystal Brook. Div2, 
Tracie Littlewood, (Port Augusta).
NTP: Div 1, Judy Honan, Jamestown. Div2, Christine 
Koch, (Moonta).

Longest Putt, Deb Kirkham, (Port Augusta)
Thanks again to Michele and Ros who helped in the 
kitchen. Very much appreciated.

On the 20th June, Denise, Jenny, and Kate travelled to 
Quorn to play in a Pinehurst competition. Another small 
ladies club who does a great job putting on these lovely 
days. Denise and Kate were Championship Runners Up.

No one played the next two weeks due to rain and a 
funeral.
Medal Winner for June: Denise Williams

5th July 2023
Only three ladies out today and played a stroke round. 
Course is looking amazing!
Winners: Patrons Trophy, Nardine Odea nett 70 and chip 
outs on No 3 and 16.
Chip Out: Jenny Liebich No 8

12th July 2023
Today three ladies played a Stableford round. Numbers 
have been down of late due to one member enjoying the 
heat in Darwin and another swimming lots due to even 
hotter conditions in Europe.
Winner: Kate Williams, and chip outs, No 1 and No 4.
Nardine Odea, chip out No 6.
Yesterday, Nardine, Jenny and Kate travelled to Booleroo 
Centre to play in their Open day on a glorious day. Jenny 
and her partner Jeanette Newson were Championship 
Runners Up.

19th July 2023
Three ladies and two men came out today. The ladies 
competed in a Putting competition, and would you 
believe we all had the same number of putts! Nothing to 
write home about but it earnt us four points each in the 
weekly medal points. Kate Williams had a chip out on 
No 18 which gave her a birdie and the birdie pot!

Congratulations to the men on their successful Open 
Day on the 22nd July.

26th July 2023
Our regular player Jenny Liebich attended Country Week 
at Clare, so only three of us out to compete in a stroke 
round. Our Darwin visitor has returned home to the cold!

Winner: Nardine Odea nett 65, and NTP no 15 Long 
Drive No 5 Kate Williams Chip Out No 13 Denise 
Williams Medal winner for July, Kate.

60 trees were planted this week on our course, thank 
you to those involved in this project. As I said earlier the 
course is apparently the best it’s ever been. It truly is 
worth a visit.

LADIES GOLF REPORT
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How Bout it Blue?
Words spoken by Murray William Shackleford when 
either greeting a stranger in the street or happy to see 
his nearest and dearest. Everyone was either: Blue, 
Blondie, Susy or whatever came next. Known for his 
riddles, rhymes, and phrases, that he weaved throughout 
his everyday dialogue. Dad was born in the Orroroo 
Hospital on the 30th of April 1935. His parents being 
Edward and Katherine, his sister Coral two years senior, 
with Dad completing the family. Being younger, some 
Aunties would say he was the spoilt one! Nevertheless, 
if it was true, he had to work very hard from an early age, 
as did any child of a pioneering family.

A three-room building on Cox’s Corner was Dad’s 1st 
home, then at the age of three they moved to Addison’s, 
just two kilometres down the road from here, as the 
crow flies (point), Bartlett’s today. This is where his 
father leased the land for five years. Dad corrected us 
only days ago in the RAH that he was exactly 8 and a 
half years old when his parents purchased the Block on 
Minnburra Road.

They lived in an old farmhouse that was there before 
demolishing it and rebuilding. The new house was 
completed in 1952, which Dad played a vital role as 
labourer. He enjoyed learning these new skills. The 
family home is where Glyn resides today.

When the house was completed, dancing took place in 
the lounge room with the neighbours, Brice’s, Francis’s 
and Reid’s. Becoming a regular occurrence, they took 
turns hosting these wholesome nights.

Dad loved all the old-time dances, The Queen’s Waltz 
was his favourite. But singing was his absolute delight. 
Waking up the household while making breakfast, 
singing away as he cooked. He was even singing leading 
up to his final hours. He loved most country artists: Slim 
Dusty, Charlie Pride, Patsy Cline, Tammy Wynette - the 
list goes on. When questioned: “Did you like school 
Dad?” His reply was “NO. On my 1st day I was in a fight” 
that he proudly declared he won. Debatable.

Like many of that era, Dad and Coral had to milk cows 
before riding off to school. Although not liking school, 
Dad was indeed a scholar, finding it quite easy, yet one 
difficulty he faced was the art of legible handwriting. 
His doctor’s scribble is known amongst you here that 
ever-received a written note or a cheque, always hard to 
decipher. Maybe this is why when public speaking, he 
never had any notes, maybe even he couldn’t understand 
his own writing at times. However, on that subject, he 
didn’t need notes as he retained and recalled brilliantly. 
Dad’s mind, right to the end, remained ever so sharp, 
always quick with a reply. His education finished in year 
nine, itching to leave and begin his life’s journey.

Mostly working on his parent’s farm, roustabouting 
around the district, which he hated so he soon began 
shearing with a hand piece under the tutelage of Ted 
Bright, a local landowner just down the road, as his 
father could only shear with blades.

Growing up with Dad was a exciting experience – there 
was always variety in our lives. Love of the land was 
instilled in both Glyn and I, and our cousins Haydn and 
Lindsey who joined us every school holidays.

Treasured family evenings were also had watching 
westerns, mainly starring John Wayne and musicals 
featuring Gene Kelly, Doris Day, Julie Andrews, these 
had us all singing along, loving the classics.

Dad was always up for an adventure or trying something 
new, like the day he and Glyn took their horses into the 
front bar of the Commercial Hotel. Patrons of the day 
thought it was a hoot! Dad on Crystal and Glyn on Cindy. 
It was the talk of the pub for a long time.

It was always a pleasure having Dad visit us on the farm 
over at Kimba.

Who would have ever of thought that Murray Shackleford 
would become a teapot collector?! He spent many an 
hour fossicking through op shops, getting a thrill out of 
wearing down the shop keeper to get the bargain he 
thought he deserved.

MURRAY WILLIAM SHACKLEFORD
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He started the collection after realising that he had an 
origional teapot belonging to his grandmother, Edith 
Dawson. This original teapot had been in the family, 
travelling from North Shields, in around 1912, by wagon 
to Dawson.

He was appreciative of those who helped his collection 
grow by donating teapots they found. Even he surprised 
himself when they started pouring in and began to 
take over the shed. Hosting morning or afternoon tea 
gatherings in the shed enabled him to proudly showcase 
the teapots. This little hobby became his passion. Dad 
stated in the RAH that there were 553 teapots, last 
count.

Dad played some cricket with Orroroo Colts team and 
likened himself as a leg spinner. He often organised 
charity scratch matches, Shacks Shearers v another 
team. He had never opened the bowling, until one 
such Sunday, captaining his team, he positioned 
Roley Kuerschner in the gully and bowled the opening 
batsman out with his first delivery, Roley took the catch 
with ease. A couple of times he also organised Shacks 
Shearers v other teams in football games on a Sunday.

Dad captained the school football team. Played some 
B grade for Orroroo. In the 70’s he goal umpired the B 
grade for a few years before stepping up to the A grade 
for a few more years.

He was a passionate Crows supporter, and really enjoyed 
watching Tex kick is 10 goals against West Coast Eagles.

He was a member of the West Torrens Football Club 
for many years after the late Jack Redden encouraged 
him to join up. His favourite footballer was Lindsay Head 
and sometimes attended their games at Thebarton 
Oval with his mates. Dad was reputed to be the best 
neck shearer in the district and the late Jim Dorward, 
a contractor he worked for in the northern shed's, said 
he was the best Sandy Sheep Shearer he had ever 
had in his team. He did some Show Shearing around 
the district and always seemed to bring home trophies. 
His highest tally was 188 at Yalpara, he had 107 out by 
lunch time but a cut out after lunch going on to sheep 
matted with Bathurst Burr robbed him of the chance to 
get 200. Dad described how he could hold the whole 
fleece up straight with the amount of burr in it.

He started shearing contracting in the early 70’s and 
built up a run going from the north of the state down to 
the southeast, and sometimes into NSW. 
Over the years he started a lot of local lads off into their 

shearing careers, helping the employment situation in 
the district over several years. 

Dad became involved in the racehorse industry after a 
short sojourn in the harness racing industry. In 1975, he 
was instrumental in establishing the Orroroo Gymkhana, 
acting as president, and calling the races.

His gift of the gab saw him in high demand all over the 
state for Picnic race and rodeo calling. Adding to this, 
his proficient no-nonsense Chute Boss attitude and his 
years of service to the industry saw him honoured with 
the prestigious inaugural ‘Dick White Service to Rodeo 
in SA’ award at the Carrieton Rodeo in 2014.

In amongst this action, he became a well-respected 
registered horse trainer. His big success stories came 
from races in Roxby, Port Lincoln, Gawler, Port Augusta, 
Hawker and one of his most memorable races at 
Morphettville winning with Elegido.

Dad and Colleen were brought together by a horse 
named Russell Tops that they both had a share in which 
went on to win the Orroroo Cup. They were married in 
Port Augusta on the 9th of September 1993. This began 
their happy life together, travelling all over, taking their 
horses to all these fun race meets, always chasing down 
that next win.

Dad was founding member of the Orroroo Gymkhana 
club, both holding positions, Dad being president and 
Colleen Treasurer.

He was also a support to Colleen for the many years as 
she owned the Orroroo Medicine Shop. It was delightful 
to see the companionship of Dad and Colleen, sharing 
joy and common interests over the last 30 years.

In his retirement he was a founding member of the 
coffee club held on a Saturday morning. With two other 
friends, being Rex Ackland and Ros Rasheed. Soon the 
club grew as these men seemed to be having too much 
fun.

The stories of Murray are endless.
Let’s never stop sharing them and honouring such a 
beautiful, rough, and tough man. Brave until the end.

Steer ‘em straight
and drive ‘em hard.

To use a John Wayne quote: ‘Courage is having fear, but 
saddling up anyway.’
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I have known Murray since 1966 we met on an RAA 
call while I was working for Toop Motors. Today I will 
give a short resume of Murrays Local Council terms and 
Orroroo Bowling Club.

M W was first elected to the Orroroo Council in 1977 and 
continued until 1981. He was the inaugural Chairman 
of the Orroroo Community Cropping Committee, heavily 
involved in the volunteer fencing of the Crown land 
along Black Rock Plain and later the Walloway section.
The concept was very successful especially in the 
early years in contributing a welcome revenue stream 
to participating clubs and organisations. Murray was 
extremely proud in bringing this concept to fruition.

In 2002 Murray was elected to the Orroroo Carrieton 
District Council and served until 2014 some sixteen 
years of community service.

MW was a long term member of the Orroroo Bowling 
Club from the late seventies. 

He was a major sponsor in the early days, Later Murray 
served as a selector on a number of occasions and 
became Tournament Director in 2011 using his powers 
of persuasion to gather very good sponsor ship deals.

His playing prowess was very different, would never 
have a “roll up “before Pennant Matches, never waste 
a good bowl on practise was Murrays Motto.

Only few weeks ago during a talk about the usual 
weather conditions, the world’s problems the Crows 
and of course how Fords were still better than Holden’s, 
very enjoyable banter.

Murray mentioned the day at Crystal Brook when 
he donned a lace up Guernsey and played B grade I 
well remembered that day, I quipped to Murray about 
the lace up look, quick as a flash he smiled and said 
LOOKED GOOD FROM THE BACK.
A true character a good friend.
				    Colin Parkyn

MURRAY WILLIAM SHACKLEFORD

MR & MRS ORROROO
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Australia’s leading rural 
charity has committed 
to further improving the 
mental health of South 
Australian farmers 
through the recent hiring 
of counsellor Dorothy 
Crosby (Pictured right)

Rural Aid counsellors 
offer free, confidential 
support to farmers, 
their families and rural 
communities. 
Rural Aid’s Mental Health 
and Wellbeing Team love visiting farmers on their 
properties, catching up over a ‘cuppa’ and providing 
mental health support to farmers. 
Dorothy lives in the foothills of the Flinders Ranges, in 
the picturesque agricultural town of Quorn. 

After starting her working life as a nurse, she now has 
more than 12 years’ experience improving the mental 
health of her counselling clients.

Dorothy cares deeply for others and is experienced 
in helping people through relationship challenges, 
improving their self-worth and communication skills. 
Dorothy is a compassionate person with experience 
supporting families on their grief and loss journey.

She greatly admires farmers’ ingenuity in the face of 
serious challenges. She knows how hard it is to find 
healthcare in the regions, and loves how Rural Aid 
makes seeking help a little easier. 

“Farmers are often so busy managing their properties 
that they don’t make seeking help for their mental 
health a priority,” Dorothy says. 

“By being available and flexible to meet the farmers at 
the farm gate, it is helping to diminish some of those 
barriers.”
Dorothy is both a counsellor and community 
representative. She covers a 300 kilometre radius from 
her Quorn base.  

Rural Aid counsellors are professionally trained to 
support their clients through all kinds of life challenges 
and come with an understanding of the unique needs 
of rural people. 

They can support with practical strategies to help 
farmers refocus and get back on track. Dorothy is one 
of two Rural Aid counsellors servicing South Australia. 
Counselling is also available via telehealth and phone 
appointments.

For more information on Rural Aid’s counselling 
initiative, phone the dedicated counselling line on 1300 
175 594 during business hours, Monday to Friday, or 
visit the Rural Aid website www.ruralaid.org.au 

ABOUT RURAL AID 
Rural Aid is Australia’s leading rural charity. We provide 
critical support to farmers affected by natural disaster 
through financial, wellbeing and fodder assistance. 
Rural Aid’s community programs help create more 
sustainable and resilient rural communities by building 
stronger futures for all Australian farmers. 

For more information or interviews, contact Rural Aid 
media on media@ruralaid.org.au or 0447 116 757. 

RURAL AID HIRES COUNSELLOR IN QUORN 
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The Advertiser (Adelaide), Friday 17th September 
1915 THE LATE PRIVATE LW EYDEN 
Private LW Eyden, the second son of Mrs C Eyden, of 
Brown-street, Mitcham, who has been killed at the 
front, was born at Wepowie in December 1882. After 
leaving his home he resided at Broken Hill, Nuriootpa, 
and Port Pirie, and about 12 years ago he left the State 
for Narrogin, Western Australia, where he engaged 
in agricultural pursuits. He returned to his home in 
February last, and after a short holiday he answered the 
call to the colors. He returned to Western Australia and 
joined the 6th Reinforcements, then in camp at Blackboy 
Hill. On June 25th he left Australia for the front, where he 
joined his battalion, the 16th. The news has just reached 
his widowed mother of his death. He possessed a bright, 
happy temperament, and has left many friends, both in 
this State and Western Australia. There are two sisters 
(Mrs C Chapman, Brighton, and Miss E Eyden, Mitcham), 
and three brothers (Messrs C Eyden, Narrogin. WA, A 
Eyden, Mitcham; and H Eyden, Brighton). 

THE LATE PRIVATE CECIL FOULIS 
News of the death of Private C Foulis, on August 20th, 
at Choubra Hospital, Egypt, of pneumonia, came as 
a shock to his relatives and friends, as he was of an 
exceptionally fine physique. The first news of his illness 
and death was received by his mother on September 4th. 
He was the youngest son of the late Mr George Foulis, 
grazier of Horrock’s Pass near Wilmington, where he was 
born and resided until 1911, when he left to go to his 
brother at Oodnadatta. He left there in December, 1914, 
and joined the Light Horse and later he was transferred 
to the 4th Light Horse Field Ambulance, and he left for 
Egypt on June 23rd. His upright, manly character made 
for him a large circle of friends, by whom he was loved 
and respected, and great sympathy is felt for his family. 
He was in his 22nd year. 

Quorn Mercury, Friday 28th June 1918 VIOLET DAY 
AT WEPOWIE
The members of the Wepowie School Committee, with 
parents and friends of the scholars, assembled at 
the school on Friday to commemorate Violet Day. The 
school hall was artistically decorated with garlands of 
violets and fern, and a lattice work of violets formed 
an effective background for the photos of the soldier 
heroes. After the reading of the roll of honour by the 
teacher (Miss Hill), a touching reference to the memory 
of the late Private Leslie Eyden, who was educated 
at the Wepowie School and died on a hospital ship in 
August, 1915, was made by Miss Chrystal. 

A wreath of violets was placed above the photo of the 
deceased hero. Eulogistic references to the boys who 
had so nobly responded to the call of duty was made by 
Messrs C Halliday (Chairman of School Committee), T 
Gale, sen, and A Burley. The National Anthem, the hymns 
“Nearer My God to Thee” and “Lead, Kindly Light,” were 
rendered by the children. Afternoon tea was provided by 
the ladies’ committee.

Observer (Adelaide, SA : 1905 - 1931) Saturday 16 
October 1909 - WEPOWIE ESTATE
ORROROO, October 8th. — News was received this 
afternoon that the Wepowie Estate has been sold to the 
Government at 24/ per acre. The land comprises nearly 
7,300 acres, some of which is within a mile or two of 
Orroroo. Over 2,000 acres is splendid agricultural land, 
from which excellent crops have been reaped, and a large 
area hilly. It is generally thought that the Government 
has made a cheap purchase, and many people value 
the land at over 30/. If it is the Government’s intention 
to subdivide the estate, there is little doubt that it will be 
eagerly snapped up, and there should be a good profit 
on the purchase.

The Times and Northern Advertiser, (Peterborough) 
Friday 18 July 1919 - Page 3
WEPOWIE
A welcome home social was tendered to Private M 
Burns, Trooper P Burns and Corporal Conway, M M (a 
visitor), by the local residents, in the schoolroom, on 
Wednesday evening.

An apology was read from Sergeant J Duffy (an old 
scholar), who was invited but was unable to be present. 
There was a large attendance. The room was tastefully 
decorated by the Misses McCormack. A guard of 
honour was formed by the school children, the soldiers 
entering whilst “Home, Sweet Home,” was sung. Pte. 
M Burns was absent from the district three and a half 
years, and saw service in Egypt and France. On behalf 
of the residents Miss Chrystall presented each of the 
guests with a pocket book. Appropriate speeches were 
delivered by the chairman (Mr Jas Orrock), Messrs. 
Gale, F F Orrock, J Halliday and Miss Chrystall. The 
soldiers suitably responded. A musical programme was 
contributed by Misses Hinton, Duffy, Irvine, and Orrock. 
Recitations by the school children. Mrs. Jas Orrock acted 
as accompanist. After singing the National Anthem and 
“For they are jolly good fellows,” the soldiers and their 
relatives and friends were entertained at supper.
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1923 05 19 FOLLOWING IN FATHER'S FOOTSTEPS
Source: Register, Adelaide, Saturday 19 May 1923, 
page 7 FROM DROVER'S LAD TO RACING STABLE
By Rosscommon.
Lovers of the sport of kings, resident in the middle and 
upper north will recall George MacDonald, the owner 
and trainer of Possit, Vanardo, and other horses, of the 
useful type. Mr MacDonald died at Port Augusta about 
seven years ago, and his small string of horses were 
thus left without a trainer. Albert (his second youngest 
son) came back from the bush, to take charge.

A DROVER'S LIFE. The young trainer was educated at 
Orroroo, and at the age of 14, he began a drover's life in 
the employment of W ('Thackaringa Billy') Canny. Many 
interesting experiences were given during a chat in 
Mambray Lord's box at St Leonard's on Thursday. Albert 
has practically lived in the saddle during the past 12 
years but although, he considered himself able to 'sit' 
most animals, he found he could not do so properly when 
the over seer of Mr AC MacDonald's Naryilco Station (just 
aver the Queensland border) threw him into the saddle 
aboard a 'rough up', customer, who sent him so high in 
the air that he imagined he was 'planing. Thackaringa 
Billy had previously sold George, sen, 'Vanardo, who 
won the Trials at half a dozen northern meetings before 
he sold him to Jim Cummings, who went on and took the 
Chinkford Trial at Martindale, and subsequently struck 
trouble at Jamestown with the Pilgrim gelding, Pinballie 
and Lullabar were in work when Albert's late father took 
ill, and he did well with both of them in the following 
summer. He trained and rode the horses attached to the 
Orroroo stable for many years, and will be remembered 
as the pilot of Ghardor (owned by Mr Tom Couzens), 
which had previously performed splendidly when 
trained by Peter Timmens. For MacDonald he won the 
Squatters' Cup at Port Augusta, the Mannahill Cup, the 
Quorn Handicap, the double at Orroroo, and the sprint 
race at Peterborough. 

Baran Rose was a speedy mare which won a race at 
Port Adelaide, and eight others at country meetings.

The Other Brother 
When Albert decided to ride at metropolitan fixtures it 
became necessary for him to relinquish training horses, 
and the young brother, George, took his place. The Last-
named has now (in addition to Mam bray Lord and other 
in the city), eight horses at Orroroo. 

He will remain at the northern home, but Albert intends 
to settle in Adelaide as a public trainer sometime during 
the winter. The boys have been the breadwinners for 
years, and are hard workers, like their father, who was 
favourably known in the outback shearing sheds before 
he took to training horses. 

Mambray Lord
Mambray Lord is a brown gelding, six years old, and was 
bred by Mr W Dahlenberg, at Mambray Creek, near to 
Port Germein. Mr Dahlenberg also bred Mambray Star, 
another good stake winner in the north. Lord Alwyne 
(the sire of the third horse to finish in the Adelaide 
Cup) is standing at Orroroo, at a fee of £10 10/, so 
that northern owners with well-bred mares may be 
considered fortunate. 

Mambray Lord's dam, Cypria, is own sister to Sanskrit, 
a Derby winner. She was by Aryan— Tarlock. Mr J Dally 
(a storekeeper at Port Germein) is having quite a 
good innings with Mambray Lord, who, among others, 
landed the chief races at the following meetings: - Port 
Pirie (twice), Laura (twice), Crystal Brook, Orroroo, Port 
Broughton, Georgetown and Booleroo Centre (twice). His 
condition reflects credit upon George MacDonald. When 
the Lord Alwyne gelding left Orroroo the general opinion 
was that he had absolutely no chance in the Adelaide 
Cup. Yet he was the first horse to wheel into the straight.
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THIS PAGE IS PROUDLY SPONSORED BY THE STORE ON SECOND

COMMUNITY NOTICES

Phone: 8658 1030      
Email: thestoreonsecond@bigpond.com

Winter Fashions 
Now In Stock!

Preaching Plan for Orroroo Community Church 
No dates at time of print 

Catholic Church Mass times
First Sunday of month 9.30am Orroroo (Liturgy)
Second Sunday of month 10.00am Orroroo
Third Sunday of month 10.00am Pekina
Fourth and Fifth Sunday of month 10.00am 
Orroroo Carrieton 6pm Saturdays.

Preaching Plan for Goyder Ministry Area 
Orroroo 10.00am

13/8/2023 	 Rev Mark Dickens HC
20/8/2023	 Andrew Shields
27/8/2023	 John Staker

Preachers and Contact details
•	 Judy Laskey 0428 599 959 
•	 Debra Hombsch 8658 9048

Calendar of Events
		
Aug	 20th		  Black Rock Dirt Circuit
Sept	 17th		  Black Rock Dirt Circuit
Oct	 11th		  International Day of Rural 	
			   Women Luncheon 
Oct	 14th		  Black Rock Dirt Circuit 	Family 	
			   Fun Day
Oct	 28th - 29th	 Tarcowie 150 Years 		
			   Celebrations
Oct	 29th		  Orroroo Markets

If you have anything you would like to put onto the 
Calendar of Events, please let Council know by 

emailing: council@orroroo.sa.gov.au

Justice of the Peace
Peter Amey  0438 252 430 or 8658 1020      

Trevor Laskey 0427 599 051 
Joy Ford  0427 533 628     

Sharon McCarthy 8658 1390

Cut off dates for the Gazette 2023
Cut Off date			   Publishing Date
31st Aug			   4th Sept
2nd Oct				   6th Oct
3rd Nov				   7th Nov
1st Dec				   5th Dec

No Gazette In January

THANK YOU
 

LUCKRAFT, Ruby Merle (Dinkie) - Diane, Virginia, 
Warren and their families would like to sincerely 

thank everyone for their kind wishes, cards, flowers 
etc. on the death of Dinkie.

She was much loved and is missed by many.
Thank you.

Di, Ginny & Warren

 

For collection Enquiries please contact 
Clare Valley Waste on 

0438 884 340 
Between 8am-4pm

WASTE CALENDAR

SHACKLEFORD
Colleen, Glyn, Bev and families wish to say thank you 

for the sympathy shown on the passing of Murray.
Special thanks to the doctors and nurses at the 

Orroroo Hospital and RAH.
All your kindness and support has been deeply 

appreciated at this sad time.


